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Room 11 students were fortunate 
to meet the leader of the 

opposition, Hon. Dr Mike Nahan, 
as well as Hon. Peter Collier and 

our Carine Electorate 
representative, Mr Tony Krsticevic. 

They watched Parliament in 
session and visited the Legislative 

Assembly and the Legislative 
Council. A special thank you to Mrs 

Shoebridge who accompanied 

them as parent helper. 

We had a fun morning with free coffee when the 98.5 Sonshine FM crew came to Poynter 
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From the Principalé 
I canôt believe that we are almost at the end of the term! As you are aware, next week we will be holding our 

ANZAC Dawn Service. You should have all received a letter from me advising you of the details for this big event. 

The Service will be held on Friday 12 April commencing at 6:00am, students are expected to be here at 5:30 am. 

Please know that students will know what to do as we would have gone through a whole school rehearsal the 

previous day. For our new families our day begins very early with our 

Dawn Service starting at 6:00am. This is a beautifully moving service which is organised 

by the school and run by our senior students and attended by over 1200 people. The 

Dawn Service is followed by a breakfast for the whole school and the running of the 

Poynter Gift at about 8:00am. Please be aware that we shift our instructional day to 

commence at 5:30am, this means that school will close at 12:00pm on Friday 12 April. 

You will find all this information in the letter sent to you last week, via Connect, the 

School App and a link on our school website. 

NAPLAN will be held in weeks three and four of next term, starting on the 14 May, 2019. Parents with children in Years 3 and 5 

should have already received notification about the dates. May I please remind you that it is a requirement for us to schedule the 

tests in a sequential order so if your children are away, we will need to administer the tests in that same order on their return. 

I will be holding a parent information session of our very successful program You Can Do It! Program on Tuesday 21 May from 

5:30-7:00pm next term. The facilitator who re-trained the staff last year will be presenting the session. Please come along as it will 

help you to understand what we do, why we do it and how we do it. It will also help you with some strategies at home so that you can 

re-inforce our program. 

Congratulations to all my staff who contributed 

with goods and service towards the last 

Poynter Farmersô Market. We raised $1090.40 

on the day, Well done to everyone! If it is your 

turn next, the slushies were an absolute 

success so donôt forget to make them.  

Another congratulations goes to Miss Eden for 

organising the Free Coffee Friday last week 

with 98.5 Sonshine FM! I know that everyone 

that came along enjoyed the broadcast and 

               the gathering first thing in the morning.  

My last congratulations go to Mrs Liebe, Mrs Nicholson and Mrs Wray on the organisation for Harmony Day, in particular for the 

drummers and the beautiful mural in the undercover area. The mural is a representation of our diversity here at Poynter PS. The 

drummers engaged all our students from Kindy to Year 6, with their exceptional ability at drumming and student participation.  

 


